

SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 393

P.O. Box 267 Silverton, Idaho 83867 Office of Superintendent Phone: (208) 753-4515 Fax: (208) 753-4151

February 11, 2025

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I am writing to inform you that due to a significant number of student and staff absences caused by illness, Silver Hills Elementary School will be closed on Wednesday, February 12, and Thursday, February 13. The health and safety of our students and staff is our top priority, and this closure will allow time for those who are ill to recover and for our custodial team to thoroughly clean and disinfect the building.

Please also be reminded that there will be no school on Friday, February 14, due to a teacher professional development day, or on Monday, February 17, in observance of the Presidents' Day holiday.

We understand that these closures may be an inconvenience, and we sincerely appreciate your understanding and support. School will resume on Tuesday, February 18, 2025.

Please continue to monitor your child's health, and if they are feeling unwell, we encourage them to stay home and rest. If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact the school office (208-556-1556) or the district office (208-753-4515).

Thank you for your cooperation. We look forward to welcoming your children back to school on Tuesday.

Sincerely,

Todd Howard

Superintendent of Schools

Wallace School District #393